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	CASCADE CITY 

PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION

Regular Meeting Minutes
Monday, May 20, 2019
Cascade City Hall




CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Lori Hunter. Vice Chairman Ron Brown and Commission Members Candice White and Heather Perkins were present. Adam Mapp was absent/excused. Quorum present.

City Staff Carrie Rushby; Steve Yamamoto, Superintendent, Public Works; Peggy Breski, Contract Planner; and Matt Johnson, City Attorney, were also present. 
REVIEW & APPROVE MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 19, 2019 MEETING MINUTES

Commissioner Brown made a motion to approve the February 19, 2019 minutes with one correction. Commissioner White seconded the motion.  Motion Carried
OLD BUSINESS – ACTION ITEM
ZON-19-01, PUD-19-01, SUB-19-01 - CASCADE RIVER LLC 
The subject property is located generally on the east side of Highway 55, adjacent to the Payette River. This phase of the development contains 121.17 acres and is identified as tax parcel number RP14N04E310605.  

This is a proposed mixed-use development with 7.47 acres of commercial use, 13.7 acres of Multifamily uses, 36.2 acres of single-family use, and 34.4 acres of open space.  Public Hearing
Chairman Hunter asked City staff if they would introduce the application.  Peggy Breski, contract planner, had a question on the process prior to giving the staff report.  Matt Johnson, City Attorney, gave an update on the process and staff recommendations for the public hearing to the audience, commission, and staff.

Matt advised that he and Peggy had been in contact with the applicant, in fact they had a meeting this morning. He said at this point, the staff review level is not what they feel is substantially complete. They spoke with the applicant about continuing this matter to a future meeting in June.  Ultimately, they were agreeable to continuing this to the next regular scheduled meeting in June.
The staff recommendation for you tonight on process wise in order to allow for the completion of the staff report, including findings, is to continue the public hearing to the next regular meeting on June 17, 2019 meeting. He stated the applicant is on board with this. Matt advised he does have an email from the applicant’s attorney.
Chairman Hunter asked for clarification on continuing, Matt advised the Chairman that it’s at the commission’s discretion, you could choose to hear testimony tonight or not. He stated, the public hearing was noticed, you could take action to continue this to June 17th and essentially let everybody know “thank you for being here” and take comments at that time or if you want to, you can take comments tonight and let the people that want to comment, comment tonight. He continued, for anyone in the audience that does want to comment, there will not be a full presentation from the applicant or staff because it is not complete so you may want to take that into account as far as if you want to take comments tonight or wait until June 17th.  Matt said he is happy to answer any questions on process.
Chairman Hunter said she had a couple of questions on process to make sure everyone is on the same page.  She asked, if they were to approve the preliminary plat tonight, then the applicant would come back pre-phase to do a final plat approval, is that correct?
Peggy said it depended on how many phases the applicant chose to go into. This particular plat has all five phases showing. Clarification the Applicant would come back with one final plant with five phases.  Inquiry about approving the Plat conditionally, could they begin infrastructure improvements, Peggy clarified what steps are needed before construction.  Further clarification regarding approving the preliminary plat.  Peggy identified that City Council would hear recommendations from the Commission for the Final Plat.  Discussion regarding development agreement, and the procedures of a development agreement.  Clarification on the public hearing process before City Council.  
Commissioner Brown felt that the audience should have a chance to speak.  Clarification that if the public hearing moved forward, those that spoke tonight would not be able to be heard at the continuation of the public hearing.  Chairperson Hunter asked for a motion to move forward.
Attorney Matt Johnson clarified the process of being heard at the public hearing, and identified that the applicant will not be presenting tonight… the presumption is you have made your comment and they have been reflected in the record.  Attorney Johnson encouraged the audience to those that believe their comments might be addressed in the staff report or within the applicant’s presentation to wait until the next meeting.  


PUBLIC HEARING WAS OPENED

Chairman Hunter opened up the public hearing for comments.  She asked if there were any ex-parte.  There were none.


IN FAVOR
None was presented.


UNCOMMITTED

Chairman Hunter identified that the only people who signed in to speak are the Balch’s, Karen and Olin.  Chairman Hunter asked if they would like to speak.
Olin Balch, Leisure Time, said he just has a question. What he does not understand is the load that is going to be created by the sewage and water requirements. He feels this will be an extraordinary load on the city’s system.  He asked, how much extra surplus does the city have in the current sewer system? How much will it cost to get up to speed and how about the water system?  He said until several questions have been answered, he doesn’t feel he can address if this is a good deal for Cascade or not. 

OPPOSED


None was presented

Chairman Hunter asked Peggy if she would address the question.  Peggy replied by saying the initial numbers are being looked at. 
Karen Balch, Leisure Time, stated in looking through some of the documents, she noted that a traffic study has not been completed as requested by Idaho Department of Transportation (ITD) on the impact and requirements.  Inquired about the reports requested by ITD and DEQ, identifying that there are not sufficient studies as requested by these entities – therefore question how the Commission can make any recommendations at this time.

Clarification that this Public Hearing is being tabled so that additional information can be obtained.
Ryan Cummins, identified that he has submitted questions and concerns and does not believe they have been addressed by the applicant or the Commission.  Peggy stated that she would look into his concerns.  Deputy Rushby identified that his comments are reflected in the Minutes.
Karen Balch inquired about the hiring of a contract planner, Chairman Hunter identified that the planner is to help make sure that the process moves forward smoothly.  Peggy identified that she was hired to help due to the scope of this application and to help with the technical issues associated with the application.  

Chairman Hunter requested that the public hearing be continued.


MOTION

Commissioner _____ made a motion to continue the meeting to June 17, 2019 at 6:15pm. Commissioner _____ seconded the motion.  Motion Carried

Inquiry whether or not the Public Hearing needed to be re-noticed.  Peggy recommended that it is best practice to do so, Attorney Johnson recommendation is to re-notice for the public hearing as well, ie, the newspaper publication, posting, etc.

ADJOURNMENT
Hearing no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

________________________________________

Heather M. Soelberg, Clerk

Approved:

________________________________________

Lori Hunter, Chairman
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